TOWN OF DAYTON PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES COUNCIL CHAMBERS, DAYTON TOWN HALL March 16, 2023

<u>COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:</u> Vice Chair Lauren Rawley, Aaron Swindle and Colton Shifflett.

COMMISSION MEMBERS ABSENT: Chairperson Hunter Barnett and Bradford Dyjak.

ALSO PRESENT: Town Treasurer Susan Smith and Community Development Coordinator and Town Clerk Christa Hall.

CALL TO ORDER: Vice Chair Lauren Rawley called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Vice Chair Rawley asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the Special Called Planning Commission Meeting of February 13, 2023, and the Regular Meeting of February 16, 2023, as written. As there was no discussion or revisions to the minutes, a motion was made by Commission Member Swindle and seconded by Commission Member Shifflett and passed unanimously by a vote of 3-0.

CHANGES TO THE SUBDIVISION ORDINANCE AND ZONING ORDINANCE:

Vice Chair Rawley stated that the next item for discussion is a Resolution recommending certain changes to the Subdivision and Zoning Ordinances related to sidewalks, driveways, and stormwater. A Joint Public Hearing was held with Town Council on March 13th to hear citizen input on the proposed changes and no comments were received. As there was no additional discussion, Vice Chair Rawley asked for a motion to approve the resolution as presented recommending certain changes to the Subdivision and Zoning Ordinances related to sidewalks, driveways, and stormwater. Commission member Colton replied so moved, with a second by Commissioner Swindle. A roll call vote of 3-0 was taken and recorded as follows: SHIFFLETT—AYE; SWINDLE—AYE; and RAWLEY—AYE.

<u>CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM</u>: Vice Chair Rawley asked Treasurer Smith for a staff report on the CIP. Treasurer Smith reviewed the highlights from the Council Budget Work Session of March 6th in regards to the CIP and the capital projects that Council identified as priorities. She advised of the changes that had been made to the CIP since the Commission had last reviewed it. After discussion, which resulted in no changes to the CIP, Vice Chair Rawley asked for a motion to recommend the FY24-FY28 Capital Improvements Program, as presented, to Town Council. Commission Member Shifflett replied so moved and Commissioner Swindle seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously with a vote of 3-0.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS: None.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None.

<u>ADJOURNMENT:</u> With there being no further business to come before the Planning Commission, Commission Member Swindle made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Commission Member Shifflett and passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted;

Vice Chair Lauren Rawley

•

PC 3/16/23 Page 2